Pastor’s Walk
Growing-up as a High School kid in Memphis during the early 80’s, there were two things that I knew for certain would make my life perfect.  The first being thin straight hair that parted perfectly down the middle.  My hair, however, was thick and had a natural wave in it with cowlicks and a duck tail and this little Alfalfa thing going on up top.  Plus it wanted to part itself on the side instead of the middle…no matter how much hair spray I used.  The second thing that would have made my life prefect and would have probably trumped the hair thing was a 1967 red Mustang convertible.  In that car, it would not have matter what my hair looked like…in that car I would have been gold…in that car I would have had any girl I ever wanted…at least that is what I figured.  Unfortunately, my parents had a problem with seeing things how they really were…to me.  They insisted that I did not, in fact, need a car of my own…let alone a 1967 red Mustang convertible.  They also insisted that I was lucky to be able to occasionally drive my mother’s green 1972 four door Buick Skylark with green vinyl seats (one of the ugliest cars ever made).

All of this to say…my early life as a high school kid in Memphis was less than perfect (at least I thought so at the time).  The truth is…my life was great.  I wanted for very little, I had two parents who loved me, we had a great home to live in, I had some great friends and I was a pretty good student going to a pretty good school.  But I just knew at that time in my life it would have been so much better with perfect hair and a red 1967 convertible Mustang and those desires were clouding my perception of reality.

Clouded perception is not just the prerogative of teenage boys…we adults can have cloudy perceptions sometimes…especially in the church.  I have been reading this book for my class at Duke called “The Strategically Small Church” by Jim Belcher.  Essentially the premise of the book is that we in the church have been made to believe or have come to believe on our own that bigger is better and growth means health.  His contention is that bigger is not always better and that growth does not always mean health.  In fact, Jim Belcher states that when it comes to reaching folks for Christ…sometimes smaller means more relational and when it comes to Christ…it is all about the relationship.  Jim Belcher then proceeds to spend 168 pages convincing us all that a small church can sometimes be the best vehicle for reaching folks for Christ.

And you know what…I think Jim Belcher is right…I just wish he had been a little less wordy in his defense of the small church.

We at Commonwealth are a small congregation.  Would we like to be bigger and healthier…well sure but that does not mean we need to look at the big guys in town like Hawthorne Lane and Myers Park and Providence and Good Shepherd and try to do everything they are doing.  For one….it isn’t possible for us to offer all the programs and the like they can offer and secondly…it isn’t healthy.  The truth is that these bigger congregations are constantly trying to find a way to connect with their people and guess what the number one way of connection they are finding to be the most productive…small groups.  These large churches are purposefully trying to create a small church feel within their vacuous membership.  They have realized that the Gospel is best shared one on one or at the very most one on twelve and in small group settings.

So here is the truth Commonwealth and it is time that we saw the reality of things and stopped wishing for that which we cannot have or we do not really need.  We are in the most opportune and best position in our churches history to make the biggest impact on folks for Christ.  We have the ability to become personally involved with every person we meet in our congregation and beyond the walls of our church in very real ways.  I believe we can become the example for all those other churches who are so desperately trying to figure out how to be small and connectional and relational.  We Commonwealth can become leaders in being purveyors of the Gospel in a way that will make a real impact on people’s lives.

We simply must trust in the Holy Spirit and believe in ourselves and see how truly blessed we really are…to be small!

Grace,

Rev. Steve Kurt

Worship Schedule

February 25th    2nd Sunday of Lent
Scripture:
Genesis 17: 1-7, 15-16
Sermon:
“What is Your Name?”
March 4th    3rd Sunday of Lent


Communion

Scripture:
1 Corinthians 1: 18-25
Sermon:
“Weak and Foolish”
March 11th    4th Sunday of Lent
Scripture:
Ephesians 2: 1-10
Sermon:
“What is it all about?”

March 18th    5th Sunday of Lent

Scripture:
Jeremiah 31: 31-34
Sermon:
“Problems With a Covenant”
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T’ai Chi Chih Classes

Monday’s at 10:30am

Fellowship Hall
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Steve Kurt’s new email

skurt67@gmail.com

Our Prayer List
David Hampton (friends of Margie and Ron Medure), Jack Harwell (brother of Ruby Agnew), Pat Inman (sister of Jackie Samuels), Martha Lee, Dennis Maliar (nephew-in-law of Ruby Agnew), Donna Pruitt, Lauren Shepherd (daughter of Alice Shepherd), Carl and Frances Stinson
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Nursing/Assisted Living Care

Maxine Kincaid, Hazel Lands, Anne Lever, Sarah Lever, Ec Little, Jean Stoneman
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Prayer Group

Wednesday’s at 6pm

Mary Pearre’s house
Prayer box located in the Narthex
Administrative Council Meeting

Sunday, March 11th 
12noon - Fellowship Hall
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March Birthdays

15
Marie Rich

20
Jean Stoneman

23
Martha Lee

27
Gabriel Baker

30
Ken Lee, Jr.
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March Anniversaries

21
Gene and Connie Hartsell
Wesleyan Circle

Tuesday, March 6
at 12:30pm

Church Office
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Our Sympathy

The Commonwealth church family would like to express its sympathy to the family of Susan Sharpe who passed away on Wednesday, February 7, 2018.   Susan joined Commonwealth UMC on April 3, 2005.
May God comfort them in this time of grief and sorrow.
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Daylight Saving Time Begins

Sunday, March 11th

Remember to turn your clocks ahead one hour before going to sleep on Saturday night, March 10th.
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Good Friday Service
Friday, March 30th 

7:00 p.m.

Here at Commonwealth UMC
Memorial Gifts

Budget

In Memory of:  Frances Pridgen

By:  Virginia Jonas
By:  Co-workers of Frances Lynch

By:  Leonard and Shirley Laye
In Memory of:  Susan Sharpe

By:  Ruby Agnew

Butterfly/Memorial Garden

In Memory of:  Susan Sharpe

By:  Janice Rose

By:  Jackie and Bob Samuels 
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Thank You
Commonwealth Church family,

The Family of Frances Hair Pridgen acknowledges with deep appreciation your kind expression of sympathy.

Thank you for the lovely flowers for the Service.  Also many thanks for the cards, notes, calls and other blessings you gave my mama over the many years!



With gratitude,



Sarah Rook and Family
Easter Lilies 2018


If you would like to purchase a Lily to be placed in the Chancel area during the Easter season “In Honor Of” or “In Memory Of” a loved one, please place your order and payment in an envelope marked “Lily” and place it in the offering plate on Sunday morning.  You may also mail it to the church office at 2434 Commonwealth Ave, Charlotte, NC 28205.  Please make checks payable to Commonwealth UMC.  Orders must be received by 1pm, Monday, March 19th, 2018.  The cost of each lily is $12.00.

Number of Easter Lilies ordered _______

Amount enclosed __________

In Memory Of: ________________________

________________________

In Honor Of: __________________________

__________________________

Placed By: ____________________________
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Vision

With God’s help and guidance, we are a prayerful and welcoming United Methodist church community.

A community dedicated to making of disciples for Christ – one that is flexible, intentional, inviting to others, and a safe place to explore and grow spiritually.

We will be all those things in Christ by taking small prayerful steps, keeping in mind that, although we may be limited in our abilities, the Spirit of God knows no such bounds and will work within and through us to accomplish wondrous and great things!
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Always keep your head up,
because if it’s down,

you won’t be able to see the Blessings

that have been in your life.

Our Stewardship

January 21, 2018
Sunday School - 8
Church Attendance - 28
Offering - $1,529.50
January 28, 2018
Sunday School - 8
Church Attendance - 29
Offering - $549.50
February 4, 2018
Sunday School - 9
Church Attendance - 34
Offering - $1,151.50
February 11, 2018

Sunday School - 9
Church Attendance - 28
Offering - $2,915.59
February 18, 2018

Sunday School - 7
Church Attendance - 33
Offering - $966.50
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Commonwealth

United Methodist Church

2434 Commonwealth Ave.

Charlotte, NC 28205-5132

704-376-4924

February 20, 2018
Steve Kurt - Pastor

Patience Brumley - Pastoral Care

Sunday School - 10:00am

Worship Service - 11:00am

Office Hours

Mon. - Thurs. 9am to 1pm
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